South Central Workforce Council

June 8, 2016
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Deb Barnes at 3:00 p.m.  
I. Roll Call
Members Present: Bill Aufderheide, Deb Barnes, Bill FitzSimmons, Duane Lambrecht, Amanda Mackie, Grant Moody, Dr. Susan Tarnowski, Karen Wolters and Reggie Worlds 
Members Excused: Jim Abraham, Christine Bauman, Candice Fenske, Bill Meyer, Dennis Siemer, Joan Tesdahl, Larry Treptow and Tim Wenzel
Members Absent: Shane Meier, Jon Nowak, Linsey Preuss and John Schons
Guests Present:  Nancy Haag, MVAC; Randy Long, MN DEED
Staff Present:  Diane Halvorson, Heather Gleason
II.
Approval of the Agenda
Chair Deb Barnes called for approval of the agenda.   A motion was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Bill Aufderheide to approve the agenda.  The motion carried.

III.
Approval of Minutes
Chair Deb Barnes called for approval of the May meeting minutes.  A motion was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Reggie Worlds to approve the minutes.  The motion carried.
IV.
Re-Appointment of WorkForce Council Members

Chair Deb Barnes called for the approval of the Re-Appointment of WorkForce Council members: Shane Meier, Bill Meyer, Jon Nowak, Linsey Preuss, Dennis Siemer and Tim Wenzel.  These members have completed a three-year term and are willing to serve on the Council for an additional 3 years.   A motion was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Reggie Worlds to approve the re-appointments.  The motion carried.
V.
Mankato Area Adult Basic Education – Karen Wolters
Karen Wolters presented on Adult Basic Education.  There are 44 consortia covering the entire state and there are 4 consortia that cover our area. Students must be 17 or older and not enrolled in post-secondary school, and seeking a secondary credential or below the 12th grade level in reading, math, writing or speaking English.  Programs offered include high school completion, ESL, basic skills enhancement, family literacy, civic and citizenship, digital literacy and college prep and career pathways.  ABE relies on the Council to identify the industry of focus for career pathway programming.  ABE differs from high school counseling where students are asked what they want to do versus ABE talks to students about the labor market and matches their skill of students with occupations/industries.  Challenges include student enrollments go down when the economy improves and students that have to balance work with classes.    

II. Program Year 2016 WIOA and Dislocated Worker Budgets
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the projected revenues and budgets for Program Year 2016.  The Adult program received a 18.3% decrease and the Dislocated Worker program received a 12.4% decrease.  The State Dislocated Worker funds were not available at the time of the meeting but were estimated to be the same as last year.  The program funds are dispersed over the following categories:

· Administration – 10%

· Program (Staff) – 38%

· Support – 5%

· Training – 47%

Diane also reviewed the Youth and MN Youth budgets.  The Youth program received a 17.5% decrease and the MN Youth program allocation remained that same as last year.  The program funds are dispersed over the following categories:

· Administration – 10%

· Direct Program/Training – 47%

· Support – 3%

· Wages/Training – 40%

A motion to approve the 2016 Program Year WIOA and Dislocated Worker Budget was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Karen Wolters.  The motion carried.  Amanda Mackie and Reggie Worlds abstained. 

III. Committee Reports
Executive Committee

Deb Barnes reported that the Executive Committee discussed staff reviews and the budgets.  Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the proposed 2016 Administrative Budget.  There were decreases in insurance and travel.  There was an increase in PICE due to grant dollars that were secured to support the expansion of the program.  The Executive Committee recommended the budget to include a 3% increase to Diane Halvorson and Heather Gleason.  A motion to approve the 2016 Administrative Budget was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Reggie Worlds.  The motion carried. Amanda Mackie abstained. 
Operations Committee

Diane Halvorson reported that the Operations Committee has been reviewing the Cost Allocation Plans. 
Business Services
Randy Long distributed and reviewed some labor market information from DEED including labor force trends, unemployment trends, vacancies, employment and wages. There is .9 job seeker for every job opening in South Central MN.
Rural Career Counseling Coordinator

Carrie Scheffler distributed a report of current and upcoming activities.  She continues to meet with key stakeholders and gather information for the asset map and gap analysis.  She also provided some maps demonstrating limited English proficiency, children in poverty and primary language spoken in the home. 

Staff Update
Diane Halvorson reported that we will be meeting with staff in Southwest MN to continue regional planning efforts.  We plan to have some action steps to bring to the leadership team in August and the Council meeting in September.  Southwest, South Central and Southeast Minnesota are planning a Southern MN Professional Development day this fall.  We will be visiting each of the office locations to provide on-site training where we review client files.  Adult Basic Education, WorkForce Centers and the library system are partnering on a grant opportunity to provide classes at libraries and cross train staff in services available. Lastly, the truck driving training was not held this summer because there were not enough students.  There are plans to try another class this winter.  
Heather Gleason reported that staff will participate in a training focused on safety.  The main speaker will address avoiding confrontation and deescalating techniques.  The Mankato and North Mankato Police will provide Active Violence Active Shooter training. 
IV. Election of Officers

Chair Deb Barnes called for the Elections of Officers.  A motion was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Duane Lambrecht to retain the current officers for the next year.  The motion carried. 

V. Other Business

Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m. Wednesday, September 14th.  
The meeting adjourned.
Signed by:___________________________________


     
      Deb Barnes, Chair
